Teign Estuary Transition Core Group Meeting Tues 8th June 2010 – South Pacific

Present: Phil, Helen, Lisa, Mike, Fran, Antony, Mary

1. Training

Mike and Helen trialed a Transition Initiative training exercise, with members of the Group explaining Peak Oil concepts to each other based on materials from the weekend workshop in Totnes. Judged to be a success which we would be able to use with the public at future events.

2. Email

Phil gave a report on the current situation regarding email

Phil pointed out that he was currently taking decisions on how received emails were forwarded on to the Core list, individual Core Group members,  on to the public mailing list, or ignored. He was happy to continue with this if the Group was happy for him to do this. They were.

Phil made the offer that he could create other email addresses for any sub-groups, such as food@teigntransition.org.uk, but that these would need to be administered by members of those groups. It was agreed that this wouldn’t be necessary immediately but would be considered in the future.
We discussed whether the public mailing list could have sub-lists for the sub-groups. Phil pointed out this the mailing list is simply a group within the list of contacts in Google mail and that it would be simple to assign individual contacts to multiple mail groups. 
ACTION: Phil agreed to set up a mailing list for the Local Food subgroup

3. Survey

Helen and Phil suggested we make use of an online survey, probably Survey Monkey, to find out what members on the mailing list are interested in. This was agreed as a good idea.

ACTION: H&P to draft a short questionnaire

4. Funding

The Group briefly discussed how they might use the £500 from the ‘Make it Happen’ funding grant, should this be approved. This was called “Film to Action” and had been submitted by Mike with assistance from Helen and is for running a number of public films to help in promoting Transition concepts. Lisa mentioned that she has about 10 suitable films that could be shown. 

The money would need to be spent within one year. We would know by 18th June if we are successful.
5. For info

Lisa informed the Group that Bishopsteinton had recently set up their own Transition Group. 

6. Transition Conference. 
Lisa and Helen are both going to the conference. It was confirmed that no-one had applied for the free places we had offered. 

Lisa asked if there was anything that the Group would particularly like them to find out about while at the Conference and it was suggested that they could try to get information on police checking of individuals, e.g. in relation to the garden sharing scheme.

Fran mentioned that groups she had visited in Todmorten and Hebden Bridge had decided not to use the term ‘transition’ as they felt it to be off-putting. It would be interesting to see whether other groups at the Conference agreed with this.

It was suggested L & H could also collect sample leaflets produced by other Transition Groups.
ACTION: L & H to attempt to find out information on police checking and trust issues; whether other groups found using the ‘transition’ term in their names an issue; and to collect sample leaflets from other Groups.
7. Volunteer training

Mike mentioned that he had put in for a training day for leading volunteers.

8. Web site

Phil reported on a previous action re setting up an alternative form of the Web site for testing that would have separate pages for sub-group information. He has initially set up a duplicate site on Wordpress, which he will be able to test out different designs on, and which can be viewed online for comment.

9. Picnic

We discussed the coming picnic that the Food group meeting had decided to run. We felt that this was now too near to arrange in time. There was also some concern over inviting Beavers and Cub Scout groups over how these would be managed. It was suggested that it might be simpler to keep the invitation to families.

Lisa suggested tying the picnic in with the Eden Project ‘Big Lunch’ day on July 18th. A suggestion was also make to team up with the Eastcliff Rangers. Other thoughts included ensuring there was some Transition outcome from the event, e.g. using informational exercises or games, and questioning what the differences were between an invitation only event and one that was advertised publicly.
We decided to communicate with the people who had attended the Local Food meeting for further discussion, inviting any who could to come along to the Pub Night on Thurs 10th June. 

ACTION: Lisa to write email for sending on to the Food group members

ACTION: Helen to contact the Rangers at the forthcoming Friends of Eastcliff meeting: to explore the idea of a joint picnic or other event [superseded by Tacy’s report back from the F.O Eastcliff meeting this same night] and to discuss the differences between inviting members only or advertising an event publicly at Eastcliff.
10. Skill sharing and presentations

Mary suggested that we make use of the existing skills within the Group, e.g. Mary would be able to teach presentation skills to other Core members. This led on to Fran saying that she would like to contact local WI groups to set up dates for presentations about the Transition movement. 

Phil suggested that he could send out an email to the Core group re useful skills. If people replied to this, it would form a permanent record within the Google groups web site. It was also suggested that a sharable skills question could be added to the survey for members.

ACTION: Phil to send out email to Core group re Core group skills

ACTION: P & H to consider adding a skills question to the draft survey

11. Funding offers

Mike suggested it would be a good idea to have a bank of ideas ready to be put forward for funding offers.
12. Energy

Antony talked about the idea of having a wind turbine on the sea front or somewhere else very visible. He would like to take the idea to the next stage although this would need a different source of funding than that previously suggested by David Cox. Mike and Phil said they were also interested in being involved. 

ACTION: Antony to contact those interested in an energy project to take this forward
13. Publicity

The Group decided we need leaflets as a first step in developing publicity materials for handing out at any events we attend. Antony reiterated that he would send round a form of words as a starting point. 

Helen reported that at the Food meeting, Katy had suggested a weekly newspaper column. We felt this would be too frequent to be maintainable and that monthly would be more realistic. We felt we needed to discuss this further.
ACTION: Antony to send round draft form of words for a leaflet.

ACTION ALL: Date of next meeting: Mon 12th July, 7.30 – 9.00pm, South Pacific 
